PINELLAS COUNTY FIRE CHIEF’S ASSOCIATION

August 4, 2005 Regular Meeting Minutes 

The meeting was called to order by President Angle at 1:35 PM. Chief Bowman provided the invocation and roll call was taken with 31 in attendance. Retiring Chief Brian Brooks introduced Lt. Jim Marenkovic as the interim Fire Chief of Gulfport Fire Department.
Chief Brooks made a motion to accept the minutes of the previous meeting.

Second by Chief Meyer, motion passed by voice vote. 

Treasurer’s Report as of August 4, 2005:


PCFCA Checking
$11,082.84


SCFSK Checking
$1,074.92


SCFSK CD

$5,389.59


Total


$17,547.35

Chief Bowman made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report. Second by Chief Callahan, motion passed by voice vote.

Correspondence

None.
New Business
President Angle presented Chief Brian Brooks with a gift from the Association members thanking him for his work on behalf of the members during his tenure as fire chief and wished Brian well upon his retirement.
President Angle discussed the cellular telephone issue of ICE (In Case of Emergency) contacts being added to cell phones for emergency responders to utilize during incidents. He wished to see a consensus reached by the member organizations as to how we would respond to citizen inquiries. Points discussed were: EMS is only one component of the emergency responders that could utilize such information; ICE is another tool in the field for responder use if needed; organizations could refer citizen inquiries about ICE to county EMS for registration into the Vial of Life program; the issue will be incorporated into a future CME month to inform field personnel.
Unfinished Business

President Angle provided an update of the Charter Review Commission meetings and the preliminary findings of fire service study by the MGT consultants. Chiefs sought input from Chuck Kearns and Dr. Romig regarding the MGT preliminary finding that a Basic Life Support (BLS) response is as effective as an Advanced Life Support (ALS) response. Dr. Romig responded that she had not seen the findings nor had she been interviewed by the MGT consultants. She was interested in seeing the research cited by the consultant. Chuck Kearns responded that he had been interviewed by the consultant. He was waiting to see the final report and unable to comment on the preliminary findings as the county administration direction to Chuck was to let the CRC process move forward. 
President Angle discussed the Central Fire Training Center (CFTC) and that the fee schedule and use procedures had been sent to all fire agencies. Discussion followed that some clarification of the fees for the use of the grounds only and instructors that qualify for “no fee” evolutions.

Committee Reports

Operations Chiefs
Mike Wallace reported on the current status of Rehab responses within Pinellas. He provided statistics that indicated only one-half of the requests for Rehab response were met. Current Rehab responses are accomplished with Fire Explorer Posts and staffing during certain hours of the day is a problem. Mike felt this was an important issue for the Association to deal with. He reported on three proposals for improved Rehab response: 1) A proposal by Pinellas Suncoast Fire Rescue volunteers to perform a Rehab response; 2) Red Cross rehab support for calls of extended duration; 3) Pinellas County EMS & Fire Administration providing a Rehab response vehicle, supplied by the fire service organizations and staffed by SunStar employees for immediate deployment. There was discussion of other alternatives and current rehab procedures. No action was taken on any of the three recommendations.
Chief Wallace also reported that the issue of medical surveillance of personnel involved at training evolutions was discussed by the Operations Chiefs. They found it would be difficult to create a county-wide standard. The committee recommended that responsibility for the medical surveillance remain with the individual employer.

Mike also reported on some minor 600 Series SOP changes that were coming out soon and that the Operations Chiefs had done some tweaking on the NFIRS fire reporting capabilities.

Education Committee

No report. President Angle will provide a report at the September meeting regarding the Chief Officer training curriculum discussed during the June meeting.
Purchasing
Ken Cramer reported he would send purchasing information to the Secretary for transmittal to the membership.
Fire Marshals

No report.

PALS

James Wimberly reported on the West Coast Drowning Prevention proposal received by PALS. The PALS members recommended that organizations continue utilizing the OMD drowning prevention program. The PALS members are interested and ready to assist the Association through an ad-hoc committee with the EMS First Responder contracts which expire in September 2007. Chuck Kearns recommended that a small committee be formed to begin work on the contract issues since time will be a factor to get all of the government agency approvals prior to the contract expiration.
Training Officers

Greg Lanning reported that Dunedin Middle School will be utilized for the countywide may-day drill and on the proposed training scenarios that will be offered. A sub-committee is working on the props needed to support the scenarios. The Association re-affirmed its funding support of Rehab supplies for the county-wide drill.
Chief Lanning also reported that a sub-committee of training officers was working on FOSHA impacts.

Affiliate Member Reports
Fire & EMS

Mike Cooksey reported he had provided all fire chiefs with three survey instruments to assist with the CRC MGT consultant fire service study. The surveys dealt with fire hydrants, public information officers and public education programs. He requested that chiefs return the completed surveys to him ASAP.
Mike also reported on technical rescue team supplies and potential grant funding for a hazardous materials team mobile laboratory.

Medical Director

Dr. Romig reported that the OMD was gearing up for the ACLS CME recertification courses and that the schedule was set. The south county agencies will be first in September, SunStar/mid-county in October with no fire units scheduled to allow time for Fire Prevention Week activities and mid-county and north county finishing up in November.
She also reported on the Florida Stroke Act implementation and current county designated stroke center hospitals.
Communications/911
Pam Montanari reported that the statewide radio inter-operability system within the Tampa Bay area was up and operational. Emergency units may be patched together by the various 911 communications centers. Operating procedures and training on the system will be necessary for field units.  
St. Petersburg College EMS

No report.
St. Petersburg College Fire

A pump class is starting soon and there are still some open seats. Jim Terry is working on creating a maze for the fire academy use. The college is developing a course selection survey tool for distribution to all fire stations. The survey will seek to identify which college courses are in greatest need and allow the college to schedule classes meeting those needs.
Red Cross

No report.
SunStar
July was a high transport request month. A SunStar unit was involved in a recent vehicle collision in Palm Harbor. Palm Harbor Fire Rescue was recognized and thanked for their response and care of the SunStar personnel.
Good of the Organization

Chief Callahan discussed the new Pinellas County hurricane evacuation zone maps. He reported that they were difficult to use from the stand point of performing evacuations and felt that they will confuse the public. Several members agreed with Chief Callahan’s position. Pinellas County affiliate members said they would forward the concerns on to Gary Vickers at Emergency Management.
Chief Naylor reported on a recent fire incident within South Pasadena that involved a PCB electrical transformer in a pre-1978 facility. South Pasadena Fire Rescue lost several sets of turnouts and SCBA to PCB contamination. Apparatus and tool decontamination was also involved. The decontamination of the effected building was a big project. He recommended all jurisdictions check to ensure that these types of electrical facilities are identified and pre-planned.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:05 PM.

Next Meeting is September 1, 2005

